
Jarvis Township Meeting 
February 15, 2022 

 
 
 

Opening of the Town and Road & Bridge Meeting.  
 
Meeting was called to order by Supervisor Andrea May. 
 
The meeting started with the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
Roll call was taken, Trustees Scott Wiesehan, Jason Helldoerfer, Nathan Hovatter and Monica Hartlein 
were in attendance. Also in attendance was Supervisor Andrea May, Highway Road Commissioner Dale 
Grapperhaus, Assessor Jessica Dudley and Township Clerk Alan Dunstan. 
 
Motion was made by Scott Wiesehan and seconded by Jason Helldoerfer to accept the minutes of the 
January Board Meeting.  All voted aye on voice vote.  
 
Motion made by Nathan Hovatter and seconded by Monica Hartlein to approve the claims for both the 
Town and Road Funds.  Roll call taken, all voting aye. 
 
Supervisor Andrea May discussed the Chamber of Commerce Fund Raiser to be held on April 1, 2022. 
After discussion, Scott Wiesehan made a motion to purchase a table at a cost of $270.00.  Seconded by 
Jason Helldoerfer.  Roll call taken, all voting aye. 
 
Economic Interest Statements will be due soon for all Township Officials. 
 
Under New Business, Supervisor Andrea May reported that Madison County awarded the bid for the E. 
Mill Creek Project to Depew & Owens Builders, Inc.  The township share will be $156,000. 
 
Also under New Business, the Township Board discussed the hourly wage increases for the road district 
employees.  It was decided that some adjustments needed to be made to keep up with other 
government agencies in the area.  Scott Wiesehan made a motion as follows: 
 
  Most Senior Employee   $34.00 an Hour 
  Second Senior Employee  $26.00 an Hour 
  Third Senior Employee   $25.00 an Hour 
  Fourth Senior Employee   $23.00 an Hour 
 
The motion also included that new hires will receive $21.00 an hour, Emergency Worker will receive 
$20.00 an hour and Part Time workers will receive $17.50 an hour.  This motion was seconded by 
Monica Hartlein.  Roll call taken, all voting aye.  
 
Township employee injured on the job was released to return to work on 2/2/22. 
 
Road Commissioner Dale Grapperhaus reported that overlay project for Country Lane to Blackjack Road 
is waiting for culverts. This work will be done sometime in the spring. 
 



He also talked about four other projects he is considering: 
 
 1: Longhi Road Culverts 
 2: Loyet Road West End one lane to two lanes 
 3:  Lockmann Road (Under Train Bridge) New Pipe 
 4:  South Liberty Road, New Culvert 
 
Motion was made by Jason Helldoerfer and seconded by Scott Wiesehan to adjourn the meeting.  All 
voted aye.  The next meeting will be held on March 15, 2022.   
 
Alan J. Dunstan, Jarvis Township Clerk  


